
A Christmas Message
from the Mayor and City Council

Merry Christmas from Marriott-Slaterville City! As
2022 comes to a close we can reflect on the year and
make goals for the next.

All our wonderful community events were back this
year starting with the Easter Egg Hunt at Slaterville
Park. The Fourth of July this summer was one of the
best we have ever had. Lots of sunshine, games, food,
and friends all around. This fall the Trunk-or-Treat
landed on a perfect autumn Halloween evening
attended by nearly 200 children dressed to frighten the
neighborhood. Thank you to our participants and
volunteers that make these events great for the
community.

Another reminder that FEMA has preliminarily
approved the remapping of much of the flood plain in
our community. Marriott-Slaterville has a long history
of catastrophic flooding. Flood prevention measures
have been put in place to pre-empt damage and to
manage conditions when the climate enters another
flood cycle.

We accomplished many projects this year. 400 North
was milled and resurfaced. Pressurized secondary
water line service was extended along 400 North and
a portion of 1200 West. Irrigation ponds are being
improved. Slaterville Park has been converted to
pressurized secondary. The Park Committee has
approved the expansion of Slaterville Park to nearly
double its size and link it to the Mill Creek Trail.
Several storm drain projects were  completed to
improve the system. A portion of the sewer line on
12th Street was replaced.

We have a wonderful community where families and
neighborhoods join together and participate in
creating a safe and successful City. May we all
endeavor to be kind, grateful, and bring about a
successful new year.

Winter Travel
Snow season is here along with the travel and parking
challenges in communities across the Wasatch Front.
Marriott-Slaterville City has special rules that apply
during snow season. There is “No Parking” on roads
between 12:00 Midnight and 7:00 AM from December 1
until April 1. There is “No Parking” during a snowstorm,
and for 72-hours after a snowstorm. This allows the snow
plows time to clear the roads. Vehicles will be towed if
illegally parked. Weber County plows the most traveled
roads first in the City. Subdivisions and lesser traveled
roads are plowed last. Property owners with sidewalks
are responsible to remove snow from the sidewalk within
24-hours after a snowstorm.

Local Updates
• Trunk-or-Treat. Thanks for all those who

attended Trunk-or-Treat this year. Prizes were
awarded to: Tamara McGuire, Caleb Parkinson,
and John Sandberg.

• VIPS Program. Volunteers in Police Service is
looking for residents to help with community
policing. If you are looking for a way to
volunteer in the community, please email:
office@mscityut.org.

PLANNING COMMISSION
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 20, 2022 – 7:00 P.M.

This meeting may be cancelled.
This agenda is tentative. Items can and will change.

CITY COUNCIL
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2022 – 6:30 P.M.

1. Call to Order/Minutes.
2. Community Awards.
3. Adjourn/Annual Christmas Party for Volunteers.

This agenda is tentative. Items can and will change.

THE PIONEER POST
Marriott-Slaterville City Newsletter

December 2022
1570 West 400 North – Phone 801-627-1919 – www.marriott-slaterville.orgVolume XXIV Issue 12

mailto:office@mscityut.org
http://www.marriott-slaterville.org

